Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
South Florida Water Management District
The South Florida Water Management District announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 29, 2025, 1:00 p.m. Southland Water Resource Project Public Meeting

PLACE: Lawrence E. Will Museum, 530 S Main Street, Belle Glade, FL 33430

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The South Florida Water Management District (District) received an unsolicited proposal submitted by Phillips and Jordan, Inc., for a public-private partnership to build an 8,600-acre water storage project in Palm Beach County, Florida.
In accordance with Section 255.065(3)(c) of the Florida Statutes, the District will hold its first duly noticed public meeting at which the proposal is presented by Phillips and Jordan and the public is able to provide comment.
Submitted unsolicited proposals can be found at SFWMD.gov/Procurement. Questions about the unsolicited proposal may be directed to Jose Esquivel, Section Leader - Contracts, South Florida Water Management District, at jesquive@sfwmd.gov.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: The agenda will be posted to the District’s website www.SFWMD.gov/meetings, seven days prior to the meeting.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Molly Brown, District Clerk, at mobrown@sfwmd.gov. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Jose Esquivel at jesquive@sfwmd.gov.
